
 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Principal 

We hope you enjoy our newsletter, as it clearly shows what an amazing start to 2023 the 
students at Goolma Public School have had. Some of the wonderful activities and events have 
included: swim scheme, new eco-schools initiatives, a visit from Healthy Harold in the Life 
Education van, and regular music, cooking, gardening, and bike repairs groups every Friday. In 
the final week before the Autumn holidays, we are heading to our good friends at Cassilis Public 
School for the Cross Country Carnival, as well as Ballimore Public School for the Easter Hat 
Parade.  

All that and I haven’t even mentioned the incredible learning that happens in the classroom 
every single day! Our fantastic teacher Miss Sanders has been working on narrative writing with 
all our students and their outstanding published stories are included in this newsletter. Happy 
reading! 

Finally, I’d like to thank Miss Bess Sanders for stepping into my Principal role for the remainder 
of the year while I travel around our great country with my family. Miss Sanders will continue to 
be the main classroom teacher, in addition to taking on Principal responsibilities, and we all know 
what a great job she will do. We welcome back Mrs Kirkwood and Miss Irwin for the remainder 
of the year to also help out.  

Wishing you a safe and happy Easter break. 

Mr Matt Ferrie 

 

     



 

      

  

Dates to Remember 

04.04.2023       Cross Country Cassilis 

05.04.2023       Easter Hat Parade at Ballimore 

06.04.2023       End Term 1 

25.04.2023       ANZAC Day 

26.04.2023       Term 2 Resume 

 

 

 Message from Miss Sanders 

We have had such a wonderful start to the 

year. All our students have settled well back 

into their learning routines and have 

enjoyed reconnecting with their peers.  

The implementation of the new K-2 Units of 

work is going well with students engaging 

with different narrative texts for English and 

exploring numbers and patterns in 

Mathematics. Enjoy a sample of their 

writing on the next few pages.  

I am honoured to be taking on the Teaching 

Principal role while Matt is on leave.  

Enjoy your Easter Break and I look forward 

to seeing you all next Term! 

 



Narrative Journey 

For the last few weeks of this term 
we have been focusing on narrative 
journeys. Our two focus texts were 
A Bag and A Bird by Pamela Allen 
and The Great Rabbit Chase by 

Freya Blackwood. These texts were used to investigate how 
students can make their writing more interesting by using 
noun groups, verb groups, adjectives, and prepositional 
phrases. To complete the unit of 
work the students had to plan a 
journey around the school that their 
character would follow before writing 
their narrative.                     
 

  



 

 
 

 

  


